THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

WOB

4/6/11

Dear George:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Dr. George Roach President Hillsdale College 33 East College Street Hillsdale, Michigan 49242

WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

(COB

4/6/11

Dear Bob:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert Mosbacher, Jr. Suite 2100 Capitol National Bank Building Houston, Texas 77002

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

Cos

4/6/11

Dear Jerry:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the real-ization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jeremiah Milbank, Jr. Suite 1650 60 East 42nd Street New York, New York 10165

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

yest

4/6/11

Dear Sandy:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Sanford E. McCormick
President
McCormick Oil & Gas Company
Suite 3600
Two Allen Center
Houston, Texas 77002

WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

KOB

46/4

Dear Gordon:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Gordon Luce
Chairman of the Board
 and Chief Executive Officer
Great American Federal
600 B Street
San Diego, California 92183

WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

机铸铁度分配

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

603

46611

Dear Bill:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Bill Keating President and Publisher Cincinnati Enquirer 617 Vine Street Cincinnati, Ohio 45201

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

Cars

4/6/11

Dear John:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the real-ization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John T. Harbin Chairman Halliburton Company 2600 Southland Center Dallas, Texas 75201

WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

KOD

4/6/4

Dear Wayne:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Wayne Goettsche Quoin International Post Office Box 13197 Houston, Texas 77019

WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

KOB

4/6/11

Dear Bob:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert W. Galvin Chairman Motorola, Inc. 1303 East Algonquin Road Schaumburg, Illinois 60196

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

KOB 4/6/11

Dear Kathryn:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Kathryn Crosby Post Office Box 1789 Burlingame, California 94010

WASHINGTON

June 29, 1983

MEMORANDUM FOR:

ED MEESE
JIM BAKER
DICK DARMAN
KEN DUBERSTEIN
CRAIG FULLER
DAVE GERGEN
ED HARPER
ED ROLLINS

FAITH WHITTLESEY

JOE WRIGHT

FROM:

MIKE DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Women's Issues -- June 28 Meeting

At Olympia Snowe's request, I met yesterday with the Republican Members who met in March with the President.

Predictably most of their comments were aimed at the lack of follow-up since that meeting, and I think we've put that aside now. They are ready to get on with the business of working the issues -- legislative and administrative initiatives, as well as symbolic ones.

I've agreed that we will hold several sessions aimed at discussing with them our policies/recommendations in regard to the issues they raised with us and aimed at identifying ways we may resolve perceived and real problems of the "gender gap."

I've proposed a July 13 meeting to discuss elements of the women's economic equity act and pension reform. These two items include many of the legislative issues they raised with us, including:

- o child care/dependent care tax credits
- o spousal IRAs
- o insurance non-discrimination.

There is a time factor on these issues because Senate Finance has requested Administration testimony on both, and has agreed to wait until after the July recess to reconvene hearings to receive such testimony.

Attached is a copy of my letter that went to the participants of the last meeting. Meeting attendees were:

Members

Olympia Snowe (Maine)
Bobbi Fiedler (California)
Marge Roukema (New Jersey)
Lynn Martin (Illinois)
Nancy Johnson (Connecticut)
Claudine Schneider (Rhode Island)
Senator Paula Hawkins (Florida)

Cabinet

Elizabeth Dole Margaret Heckler

Staff

Roger Porter
Ken Cribb
Becky Dunlop
Lee Atwater
Mike Uhlmann
M. B. Oglesby
Nancy Risque

WASHINGTON

June 29, 1983

Dear Olympia:

Thank you for coming to meet with me yesterday on such short notice. I appreciated your candid comments and believe that our discussion yesterday, and those that will follow, will go a long way toward resolving communications problems and take us toward a coordinated program.

I'd like to move quickly to discuss more fully a couple of the items that you recommended to us. Many of these issues have been thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate cabinet councils and I agree that it would be useful to discuss them with you again before final decisions are made.

Let's meet on Wednesday, July 13 at 10 a.m. in the Roosevelt Room to discuss two issues -- the elements of women's economic equity legislation and pension equity. Would you please let M. B. Oglesby know if you plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Olympia Snowe House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

WASHINGTON

June 29, 1983

Dear Paula:

Thank you for coming to meet with me yesterday on such short notice. I appreciated your candid comments and believe that our discussion yesterday, and those that will follow, will go a long way toward resolving communications problems and take us toward a coordinated program.

I'd like to move quickly to discuss more fully a couple of the items that you recommended to us. Many of these issues have been thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate cabinet councils and I agree that it would be useful to discuss them with you again before final decisions are made.

Let's meet on Wednesday, July 13 at 10 a.m. in the Roosevelt Room to discuss two issues -- the elements of women's economic equity legislation and pension equity. Would you please let M. B. Oglesby know if you plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL R. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

June 29, 1983

Dear Marge:

Thank you for coming to meet with me yesterday on such short notice. I appreciated your candid comments and believe that our discussion yesterday, and those that will follow, will go a long way toward resolving communications problems and take us toward a coordinated program.

I'd like to move quickly to discuss more fully a couple of the items that you recommended to us. Your comments about your experience with our child support enforcement bill, the first initiative to have come out of the March 24 meeting, and a most important one, did not go unheeded.

Many of these issues have been thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate cabinet councils and before final decisions are made I agree that it would be useful to discuss them with you again.

Let's meet on Wednesday, July 13 at 10 a.m. in the Roosevelt Room to discuss two issues -- the elements of women's economic equity legislation and pension equity. Would you please let M. B. Oglesby know if you plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Marge Roukema House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 29, 1983

Dear Nancy:

Thank you for coming to meet with me yesterday on such short notice. I appreciated your candid comments and believe that our discussion yesterday, and those that will follow, will go a long way toward resolving communications problems and take us toward a coordinated program.

I'd like to move quickly to discuss more fully a couple of the items that you recommended to us. Many of these issues have been thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate cabinet councils and I agree that it would be useful to discuss them with you again before final decisions are made.

Let's meet on Wednesday, July 13 at 10 a.m. in the Roosevelt Room to discuss two issues -- the elements of women's economic equity legislation and pension equity. Would you please let M. B. Oglesby know if you plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Nancy Johnson House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

WASHINGTON

June 29, 1983

Dear Claudine:

Thank you for coming to meet with me yesterday on such short notice. I appreciated your candid comments and believe that our discussion yesterday, and those that will follow, will go a long way toward resolving communications problems and take us toward a coordinated program.

I'd like to move quickly to discuss more fully a couple of the items that you recommended to us. Many of these issues have been thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate cabinet councils and I agree that it would be useful to discuss them with you again before final decisions are made.

Let's meet on Wednesday, July 13 at 10 a.m. in the Roosevelt Room to discuss two issues -- the elements of women's economic equity legislation and pension equity. Would you please let M. B. Oglesby know if you plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Claudine Schneider House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

WASHINGTON

June 29, 1983

Dear Lynn:

Thank you for coming to meet with me yesterday on such short notice. I appreciated your candid comments and believe that our discussion yesterday, and those that will follow, will go a long way toward resolving communications problems and take us toward a coordinated program.

I'd like to move quickly to discuss more fully a couple of the items that you recommended to us. Many of these issues have been thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate cabinet councils and I agree that it would be useful to discuss them with you again before final decisions are made.

Let's meet on Wednesday, July 13 at 10 a.m. in the Roosevelt Room to discuss two issues -- the elements of women's economic equity legislation and pension equity. Would you please let M. B. Oglesby know if you plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Lynn Martin House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

WASHINGTON

June 29, 1983

Dear Bobbi:

Thank you for coming to meet with me yesterday on such short notice. I appreciated your candid comments and believe that our discussion yesterday, and those that will follow, will go a long way toward resolving communications problems and take us toward a coordinated program.

I'd like to move quickly to discuss more fully a couple of the items that you recommended to us. Many of these issues have been thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate cabinet councils and I agree that it would be useful to discuss them with you again before final decisions are made.

Let's meet on Wednesday, July 13 at 10 a.m. in the Roosevelt Room to discuss two issues -- the elements of women's economic equity legislation and pension equity. Would you please let M. B. Oglesby know if you plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

MYCHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

WASHINGTON

June 29, 1983

Dear Olympia:

Thank you for coming to meet with me yesterday on such short notice. I appreciated your candid comments and believe that our discussion yesterday, and those that will follow, will go a long way toward resolving communications problems and take us toward a coordinated program.

I'd like to move quickly to discuss more fully a couple of the items that you recommended to us. Many of these issues have been thoroughly reviewed by the appropriate cabinet councils and I agree that it would be useful to discuss them with you again before final decisions are made.

Let's meet on Wednesday, July 13 at 10 a.m. in the Roosevelt Room to discuss two issues -- the elements of women's economic equity legislation and pension equity. Would you please let M. B. Oglesby know if you plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Olympia Snowe House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

WASHINGTON

June 28, 1983

Dear Ms. Pope:

Thank you for your letter offering to assist the President--further than you are already in your present position--in his efforts to promote fairness and equal opportunity for women. He is heartened by the great number of women--and men--who volunteered their time and energy to this worthy objective.

As one of the President's appointees, you can be sure that we will call on you to help us out and we certainly appreciate all you are doing at this time. There is no formally chartered task force but we would like to be able to call on you from time to time.

As you know, the President has not decided yet whether he will run for re-election, but I will definitely let Ed Rollins' shop know of your interest in participating in the campaign at such time as it is a reality.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Donna Pope Director of the Mint Department of the Treasury Washington, D.C. 20220



DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY

BUREAU OF THE MINT WASHINGTON, D.C. 20220

June 24, 1983

Bell another.

The Honorable
Michael K. Deaver
Deputy Chief of Staff
The White House
Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

Recently the Washington Post featured an article indicating the formation of a task force, under your auspices, to address the problem of the "gender gap". I want to applaud your efforts and offer my assistance.

Since resigning from the Ohio House of Representatives and joining the Administration I have maintained a schedule of speeches before various women's organizations. Let me tell you that the "gender gap" is real and should be addressed before the election. Part of the gap I believe can be closed simply by increasing the visibility of the ninety four women appointed to full-time top policy positions. I just returned from an Olympic coin promotional tour in Frankfurt, Brussels and The Hague and I found that the European press and public were intrigued to learn that the Mint Director was a woman. They were further impressed when they learned of the other women serving in key posts here in the United States. I am sure an effort to educate the American public would result in the same positive reactions as I encountered in Europe.

As the Co-chairman of the 1980 Reagan Campaign in Ohio I am looking forward to working on the President's re-election. Part of this effort I believe will be the necessary closing of the gender gap. I look forward to working with your task force on this problem soon; however, for several months now I have had a vacation scheduled in Kenya but will return to Washington on July 11th.

With best regards,

Donna Pope

Director of the Mint

Deauer

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON
June 28, 1983

MEMO TO: DONNA BLUME

FROM:

MARGIE CRAWFORD

The attached letter went to all Cabinet Members except the Vice President and Mr. Meese.

The two copies attached are for Sittmann and Deaver files.

Deauer

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 28, 1983

Dear Mr. Secretary:

One of the most successful efforts we have had to date is the recent turnaround in polling results and in the media on education. These results were in part due to a comprehensive plan for Presidential travel to, and participation in, high profile education forums. I personally believe we can accomplish similar results on other issues, but I am writing to ask your assistance.

I believe that we can accomplish significant results by complimenting the President's scheduled appearances with carefully scheduled appearances of other high level surrogates speaking on the same basic theme but in other key areas of the country. To do this I need your help, ideas from your Department and a commitment for a couple of days worth of your time per month.

I am inviting you to designate a member of your staff who is responsible for your schedule and who can help coordinate this effort with you. Please send the name to Mike McManus, my Deputy, in the next few days. We will schedule a meeting to discuss this plan further in the next week.

Thank you for your continued help.

Sincerely,

Priche

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable George P. Shultz Secretary of State Washington, D.C. 20520

maile SE

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

auleshir

Junk gon er muel for nememberen um Joudness Jor lavair.

Diffrance it for a special right and remember are the good mensories of our wonderful trup to drive.

paid we in Dulunton next so I can eath up in your

many Thank

The Towers

June-3-83

THE
WALDORF-ASTORIA
NEW YORK 10022

Dear Michael

It was good to see

You and Mes Deaver at

H. K. 60th Birthay Dinner.

I do no Think Mes Deaver

Necognized me when I

San to switzerland

Since Inesident Muberok Jegypt

is Coming to January and
had asked me to be with
him for That 3 days.

I had brought some Peal
I Caspen for you which
Jem sen to

Your length to

Length t

SO OND DOS

The Towers

June-3-83

THE WALDORF-ASTORIA NEW YORK 10022

Jean Michael

It was good to exe

You and MRI Deaver at

H. K. 60th Birthaly Dinner.

Job no Think MRI Deaver

Necognized me when I

Sid helow!!

Jam It to switgerland

Since President Muhande Jegypt

is Comment to general her with had asked 3 de 1/5. Some Peak which

ham I have brought for your for the state of t

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

ひばないない こうかい

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

60B

4/6/11

Dear Mr. Debutts:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John Debutts
AT&T
Room 1115
195 Broadway
New York, New York 10007

WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

COBB

4/6/11

Dear Mr. Fluor:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. J. Robert Fluor 3333 Michelson Drive Irvine, California 92730

WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

4/6/11

Physone we hugger Authors the common a Characteristic

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

Dear John:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL'K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John C. Whitehead Goldman, Sachs & Company 85 Broad Street New York, New York 10004

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

COB

PRIZERY, ITEMS BY AN

4/6/4

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

Dear Paul:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

CAMPARTS

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Paul Hinch 2431 East 61st Street Tulsa, Oklahoma 74136

WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

GA

4/4/1

Dear Art:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the realization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Arthur J. Wessely Suite 953 2001 Bryan Tower Dallas, Texas 75201

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 27, 1983

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

COB

4/6/11

Dear Bill:

You will be receiving a letter from Joe Rodgers regarding the Responsible Government for America Foundation (RGAF) Board of Directors.

This Foundation is important to the President and this Administration, and we are fully committed to the real-ization of its objectives. The success of RGAF will add greatly to the positive outcome throughout the 80's of the many conservative causes in which we all believe.

I hope you will give Joe the help he needs -- it can be instrumental in the success of our continued struggle to make this government and our country better.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William L. Searle G. D. Searle & Company 4711 Golf Road Post Office Box 1045 Skokie, Illinois 60076